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Members Present: 
Michelle Burke, Betty Schaner, Bob Holcomb, Steven Lipnicki, David Vandersloot, 

Joe Blythe, Jennifer Allard, Kathleen VanderVeen, Steve Leeser.
Guests:
Scott Richardson
Proceedings:
Meeting called to order at 3PM
A/P Luncheon recap.  We discussed the AP luncheon and all felt that it was a successful, enjoyable event. Thanks to Marc Sharphorn for doing a great job organizing and planning the luncheon. 
Awards recap.  There was concern about how we notify winners, because one of the winners left early before the award was announced.  This year we only notified nominators of people who had RSVP’d “no” to the invitation.  In the future, we should notify the supervisor of each winner to insure they will be there to receive their awards. The Awards Selection Committee also recommended that in the future we require two letters of support in addition to a nomination to consider a candidate.
A/P Forum.  The Forum will be on June 15th. All AP committee members should notify their group of the upcoming meeting and ask them to submit questions to our senior administrators. 

Questions that we came up with today:

· New building status: Library, Turf Building, new classroom building

· Is there a way to get information to the GVSU staff before it reaches the media?

· Update on the initiatives regarding diversity/hate issues.

· Retention/graduation rate committee update.

· How is the budget – are we getting the money from the state that we were supposed to?

· What are we doing to create more student space downtown?

Election recap – Thanks to Ben Rapin and Jennifer Allard for their great help behind the scenes in setting up the online elections.  The voter turnout was as follows…

	Group 1 Professional Development
	No election, unopposed

	Group 2 A/P Committee
	42 votes

	Group 2 Professional Development
	41 votes

	Group 3 A/P Committee
	No election, unopposed

	Group 4 Salary & Benefits
	30 votes

	Group 5 A/P Committee
	3 votes

	Group 6 Professional Development
	8 votes


Michelle had complaints from a few people that they had not heard about the election.  They were looking for paper ballots and did not realize the election was held online.  We know there were time constraints this year, but all reps did send out reminder e-mails and it was mentioned at the A/P Luncheon.  The memo calling for nominations also explained the process and the dates of the election, as well as the web site location for voting.  There were some log-in problems for some people, but we corrected the problems we heard about.  We are afraid the low turnout in Groups 5 & 6 is due to people trying to log in but not notifying us.  Or it could be people did not pay attention to the e-mail from their group reps.
Michelle explained the two at-large seats on the subcommittees.  When restructuring was completed, we went from 8 groups to 6.  In order to keep 8 members on our subcommittees we will have two members at large on each committee in addition to one representative from each group.  This year, at-large seats were achieved by people serving out their terms from the year before restructuring, or from tie vote-getters in sub-committee voting.  In the future, if it doesn’t work out as neatly we may have to hold an additional at-large election to decide those seats.  Since this is a new arrangement this year, we need to discuss the role of “at-large” reps vs. group reps at the June retreat.
A/P Committee & Subcommittees Retreat.  The AP retreat will be in KC 204 on June 21, from 12:00-4:00 p.m.
The goal of the retreat is to help foster a great sense of connection among the group representatives, and to improve information-sharing between sub-committees and the A/P Committee.  
An agenda was distributed by e-mail, but some assignments were made for facilitation of certain topics at the retreat, as well as possible discussion items:
· Scott Richardson will review the history of the committee.

· Jennifer Allard – AP website and newsletter.

· Are there things that we should put on our agenda for next year?

· The meeting calendar is set for next year.  3rd Wednesday of the month from 3:00-5:00 p.m.
· We should review term limits for our committees.

· Michelle would like to see someone other than the president in charge of things like the elections, luncheon, forum, and membership. (Share the wealth).

· We are not hearing from HRO in a timely manner when new employees start.

· What should be covered when we meet with new AP staff?
· David Vandersloot volunteered to be the liason for the professional development committee. Steve Lipnicki volunteered to be the liason for the salary/benefits committee.

· Have a representative attend UAS meetings and report back on them.
Subcommittee updates.

· Minutes of the subcommittees should be sent to Michelle and Jennifer so they can be filed and added to the A/P web site.  We haven’t received minutes in recent months.

· The Salary & Benefits Committee has not met in recent months, but will be busy in the future.  Linda Davis is the new chair.

· The professional development committee will be meeting this Friday.  Kate Stoetzner is the new chair.
· Should GVSU be paying for PHD courses or additional certification?
· New Employee Orientation is a new program run through Human Resources that will be held quarterly and is mandatory for all non-faculty permanent employees.  Linda Yuhas is coordinating.  The first session will be held June 19th. Michelle will look into having a reception for A/P staff at 4:00 p.m. after these sessions (to begin with the September session).  This reception may replace the need to have individual lunches with reps in the future – perhaps we start sending a welcome greeting card for the employee’s first day, but then focus on attending the receptions each quarter.
· The health and wellness task force has been active—Sue Sloop is working with that group.

· Leadership development modules are being developed for those who lead AP staff.  A task force of mid-level supervisors has been meeting with Dan Wiljanen as he develops the plan for this program.
Meeting adjourned at 4:15 PM.
Next Meeting is the Luncheon/Retreat on June 21 from 12:00-4:00 p.m. in Kirkhof 204 (Pere Marquette Room).

Respectfully submitted,

Steve Leeser
